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Health Sciences Center
Safety Committee

Meeting Notes
Thursday, April 27, 2017
1:30PM
Attended:

-Natalie Caravasos



-Beth O’Neil




-Ali Elliott




-Dana Gray
-Kim Bryner




-Patrick Callery






-Tim Povenski






-Mike Gunther






-Kevin Engels






-Angela Lemmon (Recording Secretary)
New Business:
Kim Bryner:  (Safety)
· Lab Audits – Please send list of lab personnel to Kim.  She will need the names and e mails for the audit reports.

· DEA destruction/transfer day happened today (Thursday, April 27th).  

Natalie Caravasos: (Safety)

· DEA website – there is a new form on the website.

· Safety shower inspections are in process.  We are letting the lab employees know that there will be safety shower inspections.

· Refresher training is now on SOLE.  Any questions, please contact Angela Lemmon

· Angela discussed the refresher training and those who needed to take the refresher training.  In order to complete the refresher training you must first take the three hazardous waste training modules on SOLE.  Then when you are due to re-take the training in a year you can take the refresher training.  Angela also discussed the spreadsheet with CHO’s.  Please make sure that you check the spreadsheet to see if anyone in your department needs to re-take their training.  If anyone has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Safety Office.

· Natalie discussed the current projects that are taking place in the HSC:

· 5th floor project – issues with heating and cooling.  Probably will continue until project is completed.  Any issues call Facilities.

· There is abatement going on as well.  There was a water leak on the 4th floor.  HVAC unit backed up.  Any issues contact Facilities or the Safety Office.
· Duct cleaning on 3rd and 4th floor.  Any issues contact the Safety office.  The cleaning is done at night.  Everything is covered before cleaning.

· 2033 is completed.  State of the art.  Move in date is May 1st, 2017.  

· Inhalation and Biomed is back on tract.  Started construction.

· HSN ground floor – Clean Harbors decontaminated the area.

· Tim Povenski said that Dr. Michael Yura has inquired about lab space.  Pharmacy took items that they want to keep. Other items are being surplused.  There is a lot of lab space.  Kim, from the Safety Office, helped Tim with the process.  All computers and glassware have been kept.

Beth O’Neil:  (Pathology)

· There has been discussion in their department by the techs that someone may be living in the building.   They have seen the same person early in the morning.  

· Natalie suggested that they call UPD.  

Kevin Engels:  (Physiology)

· Discussed the chemical hygiene reports.

Dana Gray:  (Pathology)

· Discussed heating issues.  They are currently using fans, but the fans are loud.  The lab is currently very hot.

Meeting adjourned at 2:15PM.  The next meeting is Thursday, May 25, 2017.  This will be the last meeting until August.  

Old Business:

Natalie Caravasos:  (Safety)

· Natalie introduced Shayna Moddle from the main office of Environmental Health and Safety.  She will be helping with lab safety.  She will be working in the HSC Safety Office two days a week.

Kim Bryner:  (Safety)

· Lab Audits:  Lab audits will be done primarily on Monday and Wednesdays.  Recently, the CHO’s received e mails regarding the lab audits.  Kim needs a list of all who needs reports of the audits:  CHO’s, Chairs, lab managers, anyone who may be responsible for correcting deficiencies in the lab.

· Working with LabCliq program and almost complete with the single sign-on feature. 

· Send in forms by April 25, 2017 for DEA substances disposal on April 27, 2017.  This is for registrants only.  This disposal is one time per year.

· Chemical inventories are due on June 20, 2017.  Kim sent a new form to be used-very similar to last year’s form.  Must copy and paste information from old form into the new form.  The new form will highlight the P chemicals as well as the highly hazardous chemicals.  Make sure each room/lab inventory is placed on a separate sheet.  The instructions are on the inventory sheet.  The CHO’s are to collect all inventories from personnel in their department before sending them to her collectively, to ensure none were missed.  

Natalie Caravasos:  (Safety)

· The refresher EPA/OSHA training is available on SOLE.  An e mail was recently sent out to everyone who is overdue on their training.  The refresher training is a one page document that takes just a few minutes to complete.  Once you complete the training you will receive an e mail, and one will be sent to Angela Lemmon.  Please make sure to remind all employees to take their training on SOLE.  

· Emergency Response Plan.  Emergency scenarios went well.  The program is moving along.  There will be an evacuation of the building in the summer.  Someone will be in touch with the contact person in the office.  If someone in your office has special needs, please let the contact person know.

· Update on construction projects:  

· Duct cleaning on the 4th floor is progressing well.  

· 4th floor inhalation lab is going well.  Abatement is being done on the weekends.  Plastic is set up and air monitoring is being done.  Natalie receives results of the air monitoring.  If anyone has any issues, please let Natalie know.

· 2033 is going well.  New hood is in place that is ADA compliant.  Getting close to the completion date.  

· Pat Callery stated that there is dust inside some of the offices in Pharmacy.  The dust is coming from the drop ceilings.  Natalie stated that she will check on the issue.  Will talk to Jamie in Facilities. 

Alexandra Elliott: (EH&S)

· High containment facility:  The failure testing two weeks ago went well.  The back up worked as it should.  

· Currently, finalizing biosafety contract.  Negotiating with company.  

Frank Ali:  (OLAR)

· Update on autoclave:  Trying to control use of autoclave, however, has to be used at times. Running the autoclave at night.  The smells in the building happen when the door is opened.  Doesn’t believe duct work is working properly and that is why building has odor from autoclave.  

· ACUC inspections in April.  The ACUC did inspect the high containment area.  Everything is OK.

Shayna Moddle:  (EH&S)

· Looking forward to working at Health Sciences Center 2-3 days per week.  Will be helping with lab safety.

Meeting concluded at 2:00PM.  The next meeting will be Thursday, April 27, 2017.
